
HABITAT PARTNERSHIP PROGRAM MEETING MINUTES 
Sangre de Cristo HPP Committee Meeting 

May 10, 2023 at 10:00 am 
Virtual/Conference Call 

 

Committee Members Present: 
☒ Cody Purcell - CPW 
☒ John Stroh - Livestock Grower                                                     
☒ Kenn Lutz - Livestock Grower 
☐ Vacant - Livestock Grower 
☒ Paul Coe - Sportsperson 
☐ Glenda Torres - BLM 
☒ Jeff Outhier - USFS 
 
Administrative Assistant Present: 
Kimberly Berscheid

Attendees Present: 
Allen Vitt - CPW

Introductions 
Committee members and guests were introduced.  

New Business 
PH-20 HMP Presentation- 
Allen Vitt presented the PH-20 Herd Management Plan that includes GMUs: 69, 84, 85, 
86, 691, 851, & 861. Because the area has experienced exponential growth, which has 
caused a loss in pronghorn habitat, preferred post-hunt population objectives will 
expand to 2,040-2,760 to allow for changes. Post-hunt sex ratios will remain status 
quo at 30-40 bucks per 100 does. Allen is also considering adding a late-season doe 
license to manage the population. The committee supports the PH-20 HMP as 
presented and will provide Allen with a letter of support. 

Remaining Committee Business 
The next committee meeting is scheduled for June 6, 2023, and will be a site tour on 
the Spanish Peaks State Wildlife Area.   

Adjourn 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:00 am. 


